

## STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4601 N Monroe Street • Spokane, Washington 99205-1295 • (509)329-3400

March 15, 2017

Mr. Jeffrey M. Baker Tesoro Companies, Inc. 3450 South 344<sup>th</sup> Way, Suite 201 Auburn, WA 98001-9540

Re: Former Chevron Pipeline Company Pasco Bulk Terminal Site – Change of Ecology's Project Coordinator under Agreed Order No. DE 12989

Dear Mr. Baker:

This letter is to inform you that I will be moving to different position within Ecology. In accordance with Section VIII of Agreed Order No. DE 12989, this letter constitutes the written notification requirement prior to changing Ecology's Project Coordinator. Effective April 1<sup>st</sup>, 2017, Ecology's Project Coordinator under this Decree will be:

William Fees
Site Management Supervisor
Toxics Cleanup Program
Dept. of Ecology-Eastern Regional Office
4601 N Monroe, Spokane, WA 99205
Tel: (509) 329-3589

Email: william.fees@ecy.wa.gov

If you have any questions, please contact William beginning April 1. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Patrick Cabbage, LHg

Site Manager

**FILE COPY** 

pc:mk

By certified mail: [7015 0640 0003 6619 8482]